
PLEASE NOTE: THERE 
IS NO LUNCHEON THIS 

MONTH.                 
 See you in May for our    

luncheon :  

“April Showers Bring            
May Flowers” 

May 15th  

We will have limited  
space due to construction                          
So please reserve a seat .                                   

Sign up begins on the 
17th of April at our Kiosk 
in the church or on line  

at:                                
fairwaycc.org 

under Events 

YOU GOT 

COFFEE ? 

                                                                   
      

All new ladies and familiar faces are         
invited for coffee, fun, and fellowship   

on April 2, at 10 AM in room C&D 

Information will be presented about    
Fairway Women’s Ministry                               

opportunities 

Join us and make a new friend. 

Please sign up at the Kiosk at the church        
or on the website: Fairwaycc.org                                             

under events 

Women’s Spotlight on Sheila Easter 

Wife of Assistant Church Administrator,                                
Michael Easter 

Sheila was born in Christiansburg,       
Virginia. She attended Milligan College in Tennessee. 
She then attended  Virginia Tech in Blacksburg. CA.  
She moved throughout her life to various towns in 
Virginia and settled permanently in the Villages in 
June 2022. 

She has an interesting  life with her music. She sang 
back up choir with Sandi Patti and also with a pop 
group as well as with the Lettermen at a concert at 
college. She also studied abroad at the University of 
Helsinki, Finland. She did 31 Easter Passion shows for 
a  Community Theater in Rocky Hock, NC.                   
She had many  occupations  throughout her life. She 
was a clerk while earning her BS degree in clothing, 
textiles and related arts with a degree in Fashion         
Design. She also worked as a Special Ed classroom 
assistant,  taught as a substitute teacher and earned 
her Teachers  Certificate in Virginia. Then she taught 
high school classes for 8 years.                                              
She was raised in a small Church, Community      
Christian Church of McCoy, VA.  When she  worked at 
Kempsville Church of Christ  she served as an Office 
Manager that provided a way to  put her son through 
college.  

She always gave time  volunteering . She served as 
President of a Christian Women’s Connection and 
serving 10 years with a Crisis Pregnancy Center. 

Her favorite scripture is John 20:29, “Because you 
have seen me do you now Believe? Blessed ( happy , 
spiritually secure, and favored by God) are they who 
did not see (Me) and yet believed (in Me)”  

 Her favorite activity is to dine out with friends & she 
enjoys Indian Cuisine. 

She has no want as she is content because she              
traveled to many countries and in the US with her     
family.  

Her Hero is her Daddy. If you see her, ask why Daddy 
was her hero.   

Fairway Women have a 

Friday executive golf 

group.  If you would like to join 

us please sign up at the Kiosk in 

the  Gathering Hall or on our      

website.  We will contact you in 

an email each week to determine 

if you want to play on the         

following Friday and add you to 

the golf request. 

WE NEED YOUR HELP!!! Are you looking for opportunities to serve your Women’s Ministry? We have a place for you. We are 

looking for monthly team facilitators, quarterly  coordinators and various positions on the Advisory Team. Do you have special skills 

such as computer skills in Excel or Word? Are you creative? How’s your cooking skills? Have you been involved with your prior 

church or a leadership team? We NEED YOU! Take a look at the Women’s Ministry tab on the Church Website 

(www.fairwaycc.org/Ministries) to view the various programs we offer.  If you would like to get involved, we want to hear from 

you. Send an email to: WomensMinistry@fairwaycc.org. We look forward to hearing from you.  

Lilies are  a    
symbol of  purity, 
rebirth and hope.                
A reminder of our                           

Savior’s          

Resurrection.  

The Outreach                                                       
Corner:  

  

 

Baby Bottle Fundraiser                                                                          

This is a big Thank You to  the                                                 
Iscrupe discipleship group for a 

great job distributing bottles and 
counting the money. Archie Iscrupe 
is a devoted volunteer at the Alpha 
Center and he brought the bottles 
and returned them along with the 
money to the Alpha Center. Also 

thanks to Chelia Thorpe and Linda  
Laperle for filling in with a day of 

additional counting.  

 Thank You to  our 
Fairway Family  for 
their dedication to 

life and their               
generous giving.  

APRIL 2025 

He is Risen 


